MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 21st JUNE 2014 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Cllr’s Christian Pateman, Brian Thomas, Gwyneth Davies and Sheena Duller.

Apologies were received from Cllr’s Eifion Smith, Nick McNally, Ifan Jones Evans and Cllr Ifan Davies.

Minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Sheena Duller and seconded by Cllr Gwyneth Davies.

Matters Arising;

Defibrillators,

The application form has been sent to the British Heart Foundation but nothing has been heard since. The clerk was asked to confirm that they have received the application.

WMS;

This matter has now been sorted and will not be included in future matters arising unless there are new developments.

Notice boards;

Cllr Christian Pateman is going to ask for a new quotation from Mr Owen Hopkins.

Community Council Website;

Mr Alun Jones has agreed to set up and host a website for the community council. Mr Jones will be asked to attend a meeting to discuss.

Community Garden fence;

A letter was received from the Village Hall committee expressing concerns about the condition of the perimeter fence in the community garden. This will be made safe before the carnival.

Also Mr Sam Davey has done some clearing work in the community garden but the grass in the bottom car park needs cutting back and also the trees behind the youth shelter. The clerk will ask for this to be done.

Pengwaith;

A 30metre by 12 metre poly tunnel has been erected on land opposite to Pengwaith and also a static caravan. The land is believed to be common land, enquiries have been made and it is not Ceredigion County Council land. It could belong to the Trawscoed Estate though. Clerk to find out and also inform Ceredigion County Council planning dept.

Correspondence;
Audit;

The annual audit has been returned as there was no risk assessment attached and also the clerk and chairman have signed box 3 before the audit had been processed. This will have to be re-done and returned.

Ceredigion Local Development Plan.

Copies of the following documents were received; Ceredigion Local Development Plan Supplementary Planning Guidance, Built Environment and Design Nature Conservation, Renewable Energy, Car Parking Standards, Transport Assessments and are subject to formal consultation from Thursday 17th July until midday on 26 September 2104.

A letter addressed to the Community Council from S Millar, Noddfa, Pontrhydygroes was received. It was a letter directed at the Village Hall committee stating that a group of individuals from the village and surrounding areas felt that the village hall was not being used to its full potential and that some groups had been turned down when wanting to use the hall for activities, prices were high and maintenance minimal.

It also stated that the village hall committee as well as others in the community are answerable to the Community Council, a statement that is not true. 
Councillors expressed their disappointment at receiving this letter as many of them are, or have family members on the Village Hall committee.

The clerk was asked to write back to Ms Millar firstly to inform her that this letter should not be directed at the Community Council and that no other group or committee is answerable to the Community Council.

There was no other business.

